Solar Working Group

MINUTES
January 16, 2009
10 AM – 12PM

DEP Rachel Carson Building, Harrisburg

2nd Floor Training Room

Solar Working Group Members Present:
	Amy Sturges
	PLCM & PSATC

	Andrew Kleeman
	EOS Energy Solutions

	Becky Campbell
	PADEP/PEDA

	Bill Rouston
	SEF

	Birgitte Chapman
	EAPA

	Carmen LaRosa
	PADEP/ OETD

	Courtney Lane
	PennFuture

	Ed Troxell
	PSAB

	Jeanne Dworetzky
	PADEP/PEDA

	Kira Costanza
	SunPower Builders

	Lance Simmens
	Office of the Governor

	Lisa Landis
	PSBA

	Mark Connolly
	MSEIA

	Maureen Guttman
	PADEP

	Robb Jetty
	Recurrent

	Ron Celentano
	MSEIA/SDF/CES

	Sue LeGros
	Solar Alliance

	Tom Tuffey
	Penn Future


Others Present:
	Julien Gaudion
	PADEP

	Vincent O'Grady
	EPV Solar


Welcome and Introductions:

Lance welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Administrative Matters:

The next meeting date will be February 26, 2009 from 10AM-12PM.  The location of the meeting will be in the 2nd Floor Training Room of the Rachel Carson State Office Building.  

The November 2008 meeting minutes were approved by the group.
Discussion:

The local government associations developed a model ordinance and distributed copies during the meeting.  Amy started reviewing the model ordinance section-by-section with the group.  The group questioned Section 3 of the ordinance.  The solar industry and Maureen Guttman were strongly opposed to considering solar a conditional use.  The industry argued that solar should be a permitted use unless prohibited through a historic district.  The group did not come to consensus on this issue and agreed to move on with the meeting.  A second model ordinance was distributed on behalf of the solar industry.  The group will review both model ordinances for the February meeting.

Jeanne reviewed the draft PA Sunshine Program outline with the group.  Kira recommended larger application fees.  Jeanne responded that application fees will not increase, but the program will likely also require proof of a deposit with the installer.  Mark asked if the applicant can change contractors after the pre-approval has been received.  Jeanne responded that for the sake of streamlining, most likely not under the same reservation.  Vincent recommended also allowing ETL listed equipment.  Jeanne responded that PA will probably adopt California’s eligible equipment list.  Sue asked what the expected timeline is for the program.  Jeanne said that installer applications should be available around March 1 and that the program applications should be available around April 1.  However, the bond market will still need to improve before the program will have funding to open.  Andrew asked if the Department is considering accepting reservation before the bond has been issued.  Jeanne said it is not likely because the Department does not want system owners waiting for reimbursements in the case that the bond issuance is delayed.  Sue suggested a need to prohibit the movement of systems outside of the state after installation.  Bill recommended allowing the homeowner to assign the incentive payment to their installer through a contract.  Ron suggested allowing the 3 installation requirement for installers to be met through working with other qualified installers or through apprenticeships.

Jeanne gave a brief update on the CFA Act 1 programs.  On January 13, the CFA approved its first set of guidelines.  The guidelines were for the wind and geothermal program.  DEP will invite Scott Dunkelberger of DCED to the February meeting.

Tom mentioned to the group that Representative Vitali and Senator Ericson have proposed to increase the solar requirement in the Alternative Energy Portfolio Standard from 0.5% to 3%.  

Upcoming Meetings:
February 26, 2009 10AM-12PM: 2nd Floor Training Room, Rachel Carson Building

Action Items:
All Members: Review the solar industry documents posted in Basecamp on January 16.  Also review the local government association model ordinance.  Be prepared to discuss in detail.

